

COWICHAN BOWMEN ARCHERY CLUB
GENERAL CLUB MEETING MINUTES
June 6, 2017

Meeting called to order by Roger Walker at 7:30 p.m.

1. Members Present: Roger Walker, Bryan Harper, Penny Howard, Brenda Montebello, Paul Montebello, Rand Granbois, Candace Rich, Jamie Rich, Richard Kennett, Frank Aubin, Laura Harper, Darcy Dean, Bob Berry

2. Members present read the minutes from the May 2, 2017 general meeting.

Rand G. moved to adopt them, 2nd by Darcy D. – passed

3. Correspondence

- none

4. Treasurer's Report – Brenda Montebello

- May report submitted

Richard K. moved to accept the treasurer's report, 2nd by Frank A. - passed

5. Old Business:

- **Director Positions**
 - Tabled until July – Rand G. to email reminder
- **Adopt a Butt Program**
 - Tabled until July

6. New Business:

- **Family Fun Shoot**
 - August 12th and 13th
 - Consider ideas to be discussed at July meeting
- **Fundraising Shoot for Bryan Harper**
 - July 23rd
 - Shoot to raise money to support Bryan Harpers trip to the World 3D Archery tournament.
- **BC Outdoor Provincials**
 - September 3rd and 4th
 - BCAA to send posters – Roger W. to inquire adding information regarding food etc to posters
 - Work party will be required in August to rebuild and repair field course butts.
 - Roger W. to inquire about required butt sizes for field course prior to work party.
 - BC Archery AGM to take place at same time as provincials at the club.
 - consider a potluck dinner for the Saturday evening of provincials.

7. Director's Report:

3D – Paul Marshall (Absent)

- Hellhole shoot was a success – 104 shooters
- All animals have been taken down. Ribbons still up.
- Thank you to all who came out to help

Hunting - Jim Harper (Absent)

- Nothing to report

JOP – Roger Walker

- Celia B. and Bryan H. have been helping out.

Kitchen/Supplies – Dorothy Littau (Absent)

- Nothing to report

Family Night – Richard K.

- Slowing down
- Lots of members shooting

Target – Darcy Dean

- Mailmatch to begin Saturday
- Outdoor targets to be redone. Work Party July 9th. Email to go out.

Membership – Penny Howard

- 1 new memberships this report
- 4 renewals
- 245 total members
- 113 memberships

Maintenance.-Paul Montebello

- Still trapping mice.
- Lounge light changed out.
- Mower and tool storage area almost finished
- Grass cutting volunteer list done. Thank You
- All firewood moved and split. Thank you to all that helped
- Competition tree service was in and trimmed trees. More to be done in fall. Big thanks to Brenda M. for helping.
- First aid kit missing from kitchen

Communications – Rand Granbois

- Nothing to report

Director at Large – Laura Harper

- Nothing to report

Special Events- Penny Howard

- Cowichan Tribes inquired about summer program. 4 weeks, 1 time per week.
- Hellhole went well – all shirts sold

8. Date of next meeting July 4th 2017 at 7:30 p.m.

9. Motion to adjourn: **Motion to adjourn at 8:05pm by Rand G. 2nd by Darcy D. - passed**